NAPA COUNTY BICYCLE COALITION

October 13, 2017

Mr. Robert Guerrero

Solano Transportation Authority
One Harbor Center, Suite 130
Suisun City, CA 94585

SR 37 Transportation and Sea Level Rise Corridor Improvement Plan
Dear Mr. Guerrero:

The Marin, Sonoma, and Napa County Bicycle Coalitions appreciate the opportunity to provide
input on the SR 37 Transportation and Sea Level Rise Corridor Improvement Plan. Our
organizations work to promote safe bicycling for transportation and recreation.

The North Bay is celebrated for its picturesque cycling opportunities in spite of limited access to
its baylands and east-west connectivity between counties. Given the increasing adoption of
e-bikes, which greatly expand the reach of bicycles for a broader population, the desire to
choose active transportation for utilitarian or recreational purposes will continue to grow. Most
people, however, will choose to bike only if facilities are designed in a safe and inviting manner.

Investments along the Highway 37 corridor present a unique opportunity to address these
needs and enable people to access and enjoy the North Bay’s shoreline and wetlands. It is a key
19-mile stretch in the long-planned 500-mile San Francisco Bay Trail and would provide a
needed east-west connection between a number of regionally-significant multi-use pathways
that are existing or planned, including the North-South Greenway/SMART Pathway, Petaluma
River Trail, and Napa Vine Trail.

We appreciate the steps being taken to address the corridor’s worsening traffic congestion and
threat of sea level rise, but are troubled by the lack of consideration given to those who would
use the corridor by foot or bike. Our recommendations are as follows:



1. Provide a physically separated, continuous multi-use pathway that accommodates
people travelling by foot and bike. In order for the corridor’s multi-use pathway to
meet its potential as a world-class facility, we urge the agencies to 1) expand access to
include those travelling by foot and 2) design it in a manner that is safe and appealing.
On the latter, it’s crucial that the pathway is physically separated and protected from
vehicular traffic. The use of rumblestrips as a buffer between people bicycling and heavy
traffic travelling 50+ MPH is unacceptable.

2. The multi-use pathway described above should be included as a baseline element of
the project. This multi-use pathway should be planned, designed, permitted, funded,
and built in lockstep with the rest of the project.

3. The multi-use pathway must connect seamlessly with other regional and local bicycle
and pedestrian networks. As noted above, a multi-use pathway along the Highway 37
corridor has the potential to connect to a number of existing and planned pathways.
These connections should be prioritized as the design process advances.

As the project moves forward, please ensure that near, mid, and long-term improvements for
the corridor advance the recommendations listed above with the underlying goal of creating a
corridor that is safe and inviting for people travelling by foot and bike.

If improved as recommended above, the corridor would become an incredible recreational
asset for the region. Please take advantage of this once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to deliver a
project that enables people to actively and safely enjoy the North Bay’s shoreline, connects our
counties, and serves the larger vision of completing the Bay Trail.
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